                             CROFT PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING

HELD AT 7.30 PM ON TUESDAY 16 APRIL 2019
AT THE CROFT VILLAGE MEMORIAL HALL, MUSTARD LANE, CROFT


Present:
Councillor  Cummerson (Chair) 
Councillors, Bland MBE, Griffiths, Partington, Thewsey.

Apologies: Councillor Allen MBE.
  Borough Councillor Davidson.
  Cheshire Constabulary.
Part 1 
2020/1
Code of Conduct – Declarations of Interest.
None.
2020/2
Minutes of 19th March Meeting.
Resolved
Approved.

2020/3
Correspondence - . Arboretum
The relatives of a deceased former resident of the Parish asked if the Parish Council would consider establishing a small arboretum on the Playing Field. 
The Parish Council asked the Clerk to speak to the grounds maintenance contractor about the feasibility, cost and location of such a development.
Councillors were keen that any work should not have a detrimental impact on the Carnival. Members were mindful too that dedicating an area may lead to further such requests which the Parish Council / Playing Field might not be able to accommodate.


2020/4
Correspondence – Use of Consultant.
Resolved 
the services of Mr. Peter Black be retained to represent Croft Parish Council’s interests in the Borough Council’s Local Plan consultation. The maximum cost is estimated to be £2,000+VAT which will be shared equally by Croft Parish Council and Culcheth & Glazebury Parish Council.

2020/5
Clerk’s Office move.
It was noted that the Clerk’s Office is now located at the Croft Youth and Activity Centre.

2020/6
Warrington Borough Council Local Plan Consultation.
The dates, times and venues for the consultation exercise were noted.
2020/7
Playing Field Car Park – parking spaces.
It was noted that the car park now has defined parking spaces.
2020/8
Parkside Link Road. 
St.Helens MBC uploaded an additional 109 documents. 
Resolved 
that the Consultant’s additional cost of £500+VAT for analysing and responding to the documents be shared equally by Croft Parish Council and Culcheth & Glazebury Parish Council
2020/9
Financial reports.
It was noted that the financial year 2018/19 was closed. The Parish Council ended the year £3,131.30 over budget and that the overspend had been funded by the Parish Council’s reserve.
The financial statements showed a balance bank reconciliation.
Resolved
that the financial reports be accepted along with the creditor  schedules for January 2019 (£3,364.13) February 2019 (£4,905.01) and March 2019 (£9,638.75).

 2020/10
Planning Application 2019/34603  30 New Lane WA3 7LP.

Agricultural – proposed extension to existing agricultural building.
Resolved
No objection.


2020/11
Planning Application 2019/34458  Sirocco, Mustard Lane WA3 7BG.
Lawful development certificate (Section 191) Existing gate access from Heath Lane to the more northerly of the 2 fields situated to the west of Sirocco.
Resolved
the Parish Council approved the strong objection to this proposal which had been submitted.
2020/12
Street Lights Crab Lane / Locking Stumps Lane.
A resident advised that these had not been operational since before Christmas.
The Clerk to contact Warrington Borough Council.


2020/13
Local plan consultation.
Residents felt that the single, central, consultation location was inappropriate and that more local sites should have been used.


2020/14
Spring Lane.
A resident reported flytipping on that lane.
The Clerk to notify Warrington Borough Council.


2020/15
CYAC car park surface.
A resident felt that the car needs resurfacing.
The Clerk to contact Warrington Borough Council.
2020/16
Browmere Drive.
A resident observed that in places the road surface is so thin that the substrata can be seen.
The Clerk to contact Warrington Borough Council.

2020/17
Parish Plan.
The next Committee meeting is to take place at 7.30pm on Wednesday 8th May in the Horseshoe.


2020/18
Land outside 12, New Lane.
A resident noted that building contractors at 12, New Lane had placed pallets on the ground where plants grow near to the Bowling Association’s hedge.
The Clerk to contact the home owner.


2020/19
Parking on pavement outside residential properties.
A resident asked if the PCSO can be asked to address the issue of the footpath between Barrow Farm and the Pumping Station on Kenyon Lane being completely blocked by parked cars. 


2020/20
Residential developments.
A resident noted that a community levy of 15% based on the floor area of new housing developments may be payable to the Parish Council.


2020/21
Kenyon Junction.
Cllr. Partington reported that at a recent LENDEF meeting Wigan MBC residents discussed a future for the station and the possibility of seeking an Electoral Amendment Order to have the site assigned to a Wigan MBC electoral area.


2020/22
Water Leaks.
Residents noted water leaks opposite Kingsmead Court and outside 3 Gerrard Road.
The Clerk to contact United Utilities.
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